THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 
AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 
THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.
These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

June 26, 2025
Zoom and MV

Present: Brett Hopper, Roman Hagen, Matt Dionne, Niki Fortune, Angie Griep and Amy Gulbranson.

Absent:  Isayas Tzegay and Scott Olson. Amanda Layne, Ren Voigt

Meeting started at 1556.

Minutes:
Minutes from May 2025 meeting approved as submitted.

Treasury Report:  
Report given by Amy Gulbranson. 

There was a motion to accept the treasury report as given.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.



Announcements:  


Committee Reports:  
By Law Committee
Matt Dionne was elected as Metro Paramedic Rep and will also serve as the By Law Committee Chair.  No updates at this time.  Spoke about having a review in 2026.

Grievance Committee
Mike Vander Heyden not present to give report.  We have had a few members appeal their decisions to national.  National upheld the local’s decision.  We have several cases going to arbitration.  Our lawyer is having a problem with Allina’s lawyers and logistics.

LMC Report
LMC met today at Mounds View prior to the board meeting. Very quick meeting as Miller and Cyzson were not there.  Most items on action item list had not been addressed.  The next meeting is scheduled for August 28, 2025 at Mounds View.  

Old Business:
Soft Launch Phone App
We have launched the app.  We are working on adding content at this time. Please post the QR code at your report to work locations.

New Business:
Computer replacements:  Discussion was held on need for electronics upgrades in Fiscal year  (FY) 2026.  Treasurer and VP may need new computers in FY 26.  Board members that may need new computers are instructed to come to August meeting with estimated cost of computer.  President Hopper asked Treasuer Gulbrantson to add replacements to FY26 budget.

Seniority Between regions:  Discussion was held on wether a member coming from or going to a different region should receive full seniority credit.  Currently, if a members leaves on seniority area and moves to another in the same job class they shall get 25% seniority credit.  President Hopper is asking should that be 100% or another number greater than 25%.  President Hopper

Next Meeting:

August  28, 2025 following LMC at Mounds View Conference Room.

Motion to adjourn.  Second.  Meeting adjourned at 1630

